Park Advisory Commission

Meeting Minutes
January 24, 2018 ● 5:30 p.m.

Conference Room
Members Present:  Sue Arnold, Ken Kwantes, Larry Thomas and Susan Wrasmann 

Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich & Stan Busch

Absent: Andrew Meggitt
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes

· Minutes of the November 29, 2017 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the minutes. Susan Wrasmann seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

3. Review of Financials

· Park Director Floyd Jernigan presented the Park financials for October through December. A motion was made by Sue Arnold to approve the financials. Susan Wrasmann seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
4. Old Business

· The Mayor is forming a committee to review the Parkland Dedication requirements/ordinance. He is wanting members who have long term interest in the Parks and he wants a member of the park board to serve on the committee. There will be two councilmen and 2 members of the public who will also serve on the committee. Mr. Jernigan, City Administrator John Butz and City Planner James Shields will serve as Ex Officio members. A motion was made by Susan Wrasmann to have Larry Thomas serve as the park board representative on the committee. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

· Mr. Jernigan reviewed the breakdown of the Park system and how land was acquired.  Mr. Jernigan also said he wants to continue having the cash option when it concerns Parkland Dedication so the Parks Department doesn’t end of up with unusable parcel of land.
· At the February 6 city council meeting, Mr. Jernigan and Kelly Sinks-Blair from MRPC will be presenting a Land Water Conservation grant proposal which would help fund amenities in Buehler Park. The grant would possibly fund a playground, updates to the pavilion and restrooms.

· Mr. Jernigan is still talking with Rolla Public Schools concerning building the restroom at Green Acres this school year. They still think it is doable after they complete the tennis court project.

· Mr. Jernigan presented the tabulations of the public view and wants for Ridgeview Park. TDD will pick up the cost of replacing the existing playground features and a new slide and a new stone sign would possibly by paid for by Prop P funds. 

· The low bid for the Kimmel Field fence project was for $19,100 from Mid-Mo Fence. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to recommend to city council to accept the low bid. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

· Mr. Jernigan and Recreation Manager Kristy Rich reviewed the weekend softball tournament fees again. Staff will be negotiating with organizations (primarily USA Softball) in order to keep the current softball partnerships intact.

· Work will begin on the Green Acres Playground when the weather cooperates. The installer is hopeful to have the project completed by June.
6.
New Business

· Bids were open January 24 for two mowers. The low bid was for $27,200 from Schaeperkoetter Sales in Mt. Sterling, Missouri.
· Bids were open January for two scoreboards for Ber Juan Sportsplex.

· The next Park Board meeting will be at 5:30 p.m. Wednesday, April 25.

7.
Citizen Comments

· None

8.
Adjournment

· Ken Kwantes made a motion to adjourn and Sue Arnold seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  
